St. Paul Light Horse 4-H Club Box 1450 Elk Point, AB TOA 1A0

December 3, 2018

County of St. Paul No 19
5015 – 49 Avenue
St. Paul, AB TOA 3A4
Sent via email: countysp@county.stpaul.ab.ca

To Whom it May Concern:

We are writing to request your consideration for a \$1500 donation to our club for the purpose of purchasing various equipment.

Until last year, our club has been borrowing obstacles and jumping equipment from previous leaders and parents. The folks who we borrowed from in the past have recently moved away from the area, leaving us with the need to purchase new equipment.

We have several members interested in jumping as well as working on maneuvering their horses through obstacles. We have found the variety of disciplines helps our members and their project horses develop a greater bond through various training activities as well as strengthen member horsemanship abilities.

In addition, our club is hosting the 2019 Regional 4-H Horse Camp, which will attract approximately 50 light horse 4-H members and their families from the Northeast Region to the County of St. Paul for the Camp in August 2019. The camp will take place at the Stoney Lake Community grounds, where we are planning to have jumping sessions as well as trail & obstacle classes for members to participate in. It would be a great asset to our district to have these obstacles available for use at this event.

In addition, if other groups in our area are in need, we would be happy to lend the equipment to ensure they are available and getting maximum usage.

Thank you in advance for your consideration. Please advise the undersigned if the County of St. Paul will be able to accommodate our request. If you have any questions or require any clarifications, please contact me by phone at 780-614-0352. Thank you again.

Sincerely,

Teresa Boratynec

Leader, St. Paul Light Horse 4-H Club